
























































































































































































































































From: Tessier, Meredith
To: Ibsen, Bronte; Castro, Lorraine
Cc: Ruenger, Jeffrey
Subject: FW: 14-UP-2020 DC Ranch Park site going to Planning Commission - no provision for mitigation off-site flows onto ASLD property
Date: Tuesday, November 10, 2020 4:40:37 PM
Attachments: image.png
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From: mike leary <outlook_59CA1EDED17AAFFC@outlook.com> On Behalf Of michaelpleary@cox.net
Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2020 2:02 PM
To: Mark Edelman <medelman@azland.gov>; walt brown <walt@dpcre.com>; john rosso <jrrealdeal@q.com>
Cc: Grant, Randy <RGrant@Scottsdaleaz.gov>; Phillips, Joe <JPhillips@Scottsdaleaz.gov>; Tessier, Meredith <MTessier@ScottsdaleAz.Gov>; Curtis,
Tim <tcurtis@scottsdaleaz.gov>; Couch, Ashley <ACouch@ScottsdaleAz.Gov>; Anderson, Richard <Rianderson@scottsdaleaz.gov>
Subject: 14-UP-2020 DC Ranch Park site going to Planning Commission - no provision for mitigation off-site flows onto ASLD property
 
⚠External Email: Please use caution if opening links or attachments!

A Use Permit case for the DC Ranch Park site is scheduled for Planning Commission hearing Nov. 18th.  Here's the link
to the staff report:
https://eservices.scottsdaleaz.gov/planning/projectsummary/pc_reports/PC_14_UP_2020.pdf
 
 The plan below basically constructs a lake to provide irrigation to the Bell Road Sports Complex.  The staff report
doesn't mention any drainage considerations and the city's historical proposal since 2007 to utilize the park site also as a
detention basin to mitigate the significant off-site flows resulting in an undercapacity (500 cfs) of the culverts at
Bell/101. If that plan is not implemented, there needs to be some other alternative that doesn't encumber the 125-acre
ASLD property which is planned to be auctioned shortly. 
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Pt
d Sports Complex Concept Plan

Boll Road & 94th Street






 
 
My comments emailed to the City back in September are not referenced in the report.  My notifying you this late is that
although I'm on the interested party list, I did not receive any notification card of the online "meetings" or the
Development Review Board hearing November 5th.  I only received card notification last week of the upcoming PC
hearing on next week. 
 
Below is my comments on the park drainage that I earlier sent the City and haven't received a response:
 
 From: mike leary <outlook_59CA1EDED17AAFFC@outlook.com> On Behalf Of mike leary
Sent: Tuesday, September 1, 2020 2:04 PM
To: Phillips, Joe <JPhillips@Scottsdaleaz.gov>
Subject: Bell Road Sports Complex - project comments
            : The DC Ranch Park site has been identified by Stormwater staff since 2007 for dual-use as a stormwater detention basin to
mitigate the significant culvert undercapacity at Bell/101.  The Bell Road culverts have a capacity of approximately 900 cfs and the 100-yr
event is approximately 1,400 cfs.  The lake concept may be in conflict with the necessary basin.
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Mike Leary
Michael P. Leary, LTD

Commercial Real Estate Development Consulting

10278 East Hillery Drive
Scottsdale, AZ 85255

(c) 480.991.1111 
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